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Mid-week MANNA 
October 5—November 16 

 

One of the best traditions of Leesburg Presbyterian Church is the Manna supper/faith enrichment series!  
While it has changed over the years, it remains a wonderful opportunity for folks to gather mid-week, 
share food and conversation and be fed spiritually and intellectually. 
 

MANNA begins  Wednesday evening October 5th with an Asian-inspired pork dinner!  Supper is served 
from 6:00 – 6:40 followed by a series, “What I Treasure About My Christian Faith Tradition,” a glimpse 
into the traditions of other Christian denominations through the personal lens and story of local pastors!  
We feel so fortunate that the “high steeple” preachers from our neighboring Protestant churches, a 
former Jesuit priest, and a Loudoun County pastor who “does Presbyterian” a different way all eagerly 
accepted our invitation to share their faith with us. 
 

October 5 – Pastor Thomas Prinz, Senior Pastor, Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 
October 12 – Rev. Brian Clark, Co- Pastor, Riverside Presbyterian Church, Sterling 
October 19 – Carl Hemmer, former Jesuit of the Roman Catholic Church 
October 26 – Rev. John Ohmer, Rector of St. James Episcopalian Church 
November 2 – Rev. Alan Stanford, Leesburg Community (Baptist) Church 
November 9 – Rev. Jim Wishmeyer, Senior Pastor, Leesburg United Methodist Church 
 

We are trying something new with our MANNA dinners by doing much less “in-house” volunteer meal 
preparation. Dinner will be $7.00 per person (age 13+), $4.00 per child, maximum $20 per family. Meal 
tickets are purchased the night of the event, but we ask that you RSVP this year to let us know you will be 
joining us for supper. Each week in the bulletin insert you will find an RSVP card to fill out and drop in the offering 
plate. You may also RSVP by calling the church office or emailing MANNA@lpcva.org (till 3:00 pm the Monday prior 
to MANNA). Childcare will be provided during the adult program.  Please let us know if you need this 
service so we can employ enough care-givers. 

MANNA contributes toward “making it real” the Leesburg Presbyterian 
vision by  

 Fostering a sense of deep belonging to God and to each other 
 Embracing people at different states of their faith journey and 

seeking to deepen our understanding of the Christian faith. 



 

 

LPC Book Club 
Friday, October 14th, 9:30 a.m. 

The LPC Book Club will meet on Friday, October 14 at 
9:30 in the lounge. Our book will be The Bean Trees 
by Barbara Kingsolver, the funny 
and touching story of a young 
woman who leaves her native 
Kentucky and heads west to see 
what life has in store. Contact 
Jennifer Marsh 
(jmcleanmarsh@hotmail.com, 703-
779-0042) for more information 
about book club. 
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Monday Morning Stitchers 
Monday. October 17, 11:00 am 

We have a great group of ladies 
who stitch on the 3rd Monday of 
each month at the home of Jane 
Ashbaugh.  We want to invite 
anyone who would like to join us.  
We are a very informal group—
you can just bring whatever 
project you are working on and 
stitch and visit with us.  If you 

have ever wanted to learn counted thread, canvas 
work (needlepoint) or cross stitch on linen, now is 
the time! Please call if you have any questions. 
(703-779-0747) 

Circle One 
Thursday, October 6, 10:00 a.m. 

Circle One had a wonderful 
time September 1 visiting 
and reconnecting at our 
first meeting after the 
summer break. After much 
conversation, we took a 
sneak peek at this year's 
study, "Confessing the 
Beatitudes." It was agreed 
that we will have lots to 
discuss when we jump into 
Lesson One "Greatly 
Honored Are the Poor!" at our next meeting on 
Thursday, October 6. Please accept our open 
invitation to join us at 10:00 am that day for a 
time of friendship, discussion and, well, fun! If you 
have questions about the study or Circle One, 
contact Laura Herring at 703-777-7639. 
 

Bridge Group 

Bridge Group meets weekly on 
Thursday mornings at 10:00 for a 
lively session of cards and fellow-
ship. New players welcome.  Contact 
the office if you would like to play 
(703-777-4163). 

Moms Alive! 

Mothers with children of all ages meet 
on Tuesday mornings when Loudoun 
County Public Schools are in session, 
9:00-11:00 a.m. at the church.  Our 
mission is to provide a social and 
supportive atmosphere for mothers in 
a Christian setting through fellowship, 
education and outreach.  If you have 

questions you may contact Sarah Jones at 
MASecretary@lpcva.org or Lauren Vogan at 
MAPublicRelations@lpcva.org.  All Moms are 
welcome! 

Emma Clemens/Ruth Circles 
Wednesday, October 5, 7:30 p.m. 

Our circle will meet in the church library. We received 
our study guides on The Beatitudes in September so 
we should be ready to go. Our lesson for October is 
titled “Greatly Honored Are the Mourners,” taken 
from the scriptures of Matthew 5:4 and Luke 6:21b, 
25b. 

All circles have been asked to provide the Second 
Sunday Feast on October 9th, so come with ideas 
and what you can do. 

We welcome all women to join us 
for 1½ hours of lively discussion 
and fellowship. For more 
information contact  Shirley 
Pearson at 703-777-7425. 

Deadline for November Newsletter is October 17 
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Guess Who’s Coming for Appetizers? 

YOU! 

When: 6:00-8:00 PM 

Saturday, October 22nd 

Where: At a church member’s home near you 

What: An unforgettable night of fabulous food, 
stimulating conversation and lots of fun! 

Bring your tastiest sweet or savory appetizer to share and enjoy 
a memorable night of conversation and fellowship. The purpose 
of the evening is to provide an opportunity for our church 
community to gather in small groups in members’ homes.  
Whether you are a long time member, new member, or regular 
attendee, the evening will provide a delightful occasion to make 
new friends and meet new people. Singles, couples, old and 
young are encouraged to sign up. There will be a form in the 
bulletin beginning on October 2. Childcare will be available at 
the church. Contact Wynne Rodgers at 703-777-7168 for more 
information. 

 
 

October 23rd, 2011 
Following the 11 a.m. service  

Outside on the church lawn and in Fellowship Hall 

Wear comfortable harvest clothes and join your church family 
for an afternoon filled with good food, fun and fellowship! 

Deacons will provide the hotdogs, chips and drinks. 

We’ll round out the buffet with tons of Chili from our annual CHILI COOKOFF!  Do you have 
a great chili recipe? We invite all LPC cooks to bring a pot of chili to share with all.  Hot and 

spicy or cool and mild, we’re certain it will please someone’s stomach! 

Pastor Debbie will recruit some of our new members to judge the cook-off. 

LPC Youth Group will provide games and activities for the kids. 

Put the 23rd on your calendar... you’re not gonna wanna miss this great annual event! 

Watch the bulletin insert for additional details. 

   Brought to you by LPC Deacons and our Youth Group 

Believing and Belonging 
The Membership/Evangelism 
Committee will be hosting a 
"Believing and Belonging" 
luncheon in the Fellowship Hall for 
prospective new members on 
Sunday, October 2, after the 
11:00 service. You have a chance 
to ask questions and speak with 
the pastor, elders and deacons as 
you consider membership at LPC. 

 What are the basic 
Presbyterian theological 
beliefs? 

 What does it mean to belong 
to a Presbyterian church? 

 How does Leesburg 
Presbyterian Church work? 

Childcare will be provided. We 
look forward to seeing you! 
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TWO-HOUR MISSION OUTREACH OPPORTUNITY IN LEESBURG 
Grace-to-Go Feeding Ministry -- Update 

Do you have two hours to spare on occasional Sunday afternoons, from 2:30 – 
4:30?  One time only or help as often as you like. Volunteers with the Grace-to-Go 
Feeding Ministry, organized by St. James Episcopal Church, cook a simple meal 
at the Deli South restaurant in Leesburg, and then package the meals.  Meals 
are distribute the following Monday evenings at St. James.  LPC and the Rotary 
Club have joined together to expand the G2G program by hosting the 1st Sunday/
Monday of the month on a regular basis. LPC has committed to six Sundays/
Mondays in 2012 starting with January 8-9 and March 4-5.  We are looking for 9-
10 volunteers on Sundays and 2 on Mondays.  During October - December, you 
will be able to volunteer with other churches who prepare the meals on the last 
three Sundays of the month to become familiar with the process. If you are not 
available on "LPC's day" or want to help more often, St. James can use your help 
on other days as well. Some members of LPC have participated already and it 
really is a very simple way that you can help provide a healthy meal to the 
working poor and others in need within our community.  If you feel called to care 
for God’s people in this way, call Kathi Stone (703-777-7194). 

Deadline for November Newsletter is October 17 

2011 Alternative Giving Christmas Faire 
December 4 - Fellowship Hall 

9:30 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. and 12 noon - 1:00 p.m. 

For the past several years, the Mission & Witness Committee has provided the congregation several 
opportunities to "shop" for alternative gifts during the holiday season. We have selected two local 
offerings (Pastor's discretionary fund and the St. James Grace-to-Go feeding ministry) and two 
international offerings (Heifer International and our friends in Malawi). A nice variety of fairly-traded and 
sustainably-grown coffee, tea, and chocolate that were popular last year will also be available. We hope 
you will enjoy supporting these worthwhile programs and your family and friends appreciate your 
thoughtfulness. 

Haven't been to an alternative faire before? It's simple! Come to the Fellowship Hall on December 4, visit 
the display tables, talk to representatives about the organizations you are supporting, and purchase your 
"gifts." Cards will be available to give to family and friends that explains a donation has been made in 
their name. Questions may be directed to any member of the Mission and Witness Committee. 

2012 New Orleans Mission Trip 
Have you felt a draw to give back but don't know how? How about 
joining LPC for a mission trip building homes and rebuilding hope 
in New Orleans? For the 6th year, LPC is going back to New 
Orleans and helping restore hope to those whose lives were 
forever changed by Hurricane Katrina. We are looking at two 
options this year. March 26 - 31, 2012 or Loudoun's Spring Break 
week, April 2-7, 2012, Please call Chris Folk at 571-291-2933 if 
you are interested in joining us on this life changing opportunity. 

Christmas is less than 
90 days away! Look for 
the Angel Tree® in 
Fellowship Hall 
starting 
November 20.  
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Community Service Family Day - Real Food Farm, Baltimore 
Sat. Oct. 15, 9 am-12 Noon 

 

The Mission & Witness Committee is pleased to announce that we will be offering LPC members, families and 
friends the opportunity to learn about urban agriculture and the challenges of getting real (healthy) food to 
neighborhoods in the heart of Baltimore city.  Tyler Brown, son of Kathy & Brad Brown, is the Farm Manager at RFF 
and will direct several types of volunteer work projects on Saturday, October 15 from 9AM-12 Noon at: 

Real Food Farm 
Historic Lake Clifton High School Campus 
2801 St. Lo Drive, Baltimore, MD 21213 

Volunteers who wish to carpool/drive in caravan will meet at LPC at 7:00AM for a 7:15AM departure. 
 

Brad will need carpentry help to build end walls/doors for the hoop houses. The day’s projects around the farm 
may include planting, weeding, invasive species removal, compost spreading, bed preparation and lots more. 
Potluck lunch will be at noon, rain or shine. Families are welcome.  Plan to bring a water bottle, wear close-toed 
shoes, and come dressed to work. 
 

PLEASE LET US KNOW IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO JOIN US SO THAT WE CAN PROVIDE YOU WITH SPECIFIC 
DIRECTIONS and coordinate car pools if possible. There will also be a sign up sheet displayed during fellowship 
hour where you can indicate either your gardening or carpentry interests. 
 

Learn more: realfoodfarm.org 
 

Contact Kathy Brown, 703-777-4656 or Kathi Stone, 703-777-7194 for more information about this service 
opportunity. 

Real Food Farm offers 
Baltimore area teachers 
and students lots of 
ways to interact with the 
farm, including field trips 
and service-learning 
opportunities. 

Deadline for November Newsletter is October 17 

REAL FOOD FARM DONATION WISH LIST: If you have any of the following items to spare, Real Food Farm, 
Baltimore will gladly put them to use. Volunteers for the Oct. 15 workday will transport them to the farm. Drop off 
at LPC or contact Kathy Brown, 703-777-4656.  Thanks! 

 For the educational programs: 
Propane-powered wok or stove 
Waterproof overshoes 
Ponchos 
Seeds and transplants (including native perennials) 
Potting soil 
Child-sized watering cans 
Dry erase markers 
Soil thermometers 
Waterproof, lockable storage unit 
Lumber for building interpretive signs 

For the farm: 
Tractor 
Refrigeration system 
Agricultural hand-tools (broadforks, hoes, etc.) 
Straw hats 
For the local community center kitchen (where RFF 
conducts nutrition programming): 
Sturdy pots and pans with lids 
Measuring cups and spoons 
Large cutting boards 
Dish towels 
For the Mobile Market: 
Megaphone 
Catchy song for market 



 

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ: 

We want to express our deep appreciation for the loving concern LPC has 
shown us since our house fire. We are truly grateful for your prayers and 
encouragement. Your cards, notes, phone calls, gifts, and offers of assistance 
have meant so much to us. These tangible signs of God’s love have supported 
us and helped to keep us calm during this frustrating time of inconvenience. 
We have so many ways to count our blessings, and among the first is the love 
shown us by this community of faith and friendship. Thank you from the bottom 
of our hearts. 

Sincerely yours, 

Jon Gayek and Beth Hood 

G.R.A.C.E. Arrives at Leesburg Presbyterian Church 
High School-Middle School Youth Ministry  

 

5:30 – 6:00 pm Games with Pastor Debbie 

6:00 – 6:30 Shared Supper 

6:30 – 6:45 - Devotion led by Pastor Debbie and youth musicians! 

6:45 – 7:30 – Small group meetings: Middle School & Senior High 
 

The goal of our youth ministry is focused on one of our commitments of 
our new Vision Statement---we want our youth to gain a deeper sense of 
belonging to God and to each other! 
 

As a youth leader who has pioneered this model has said, we want Sun-
day night youth group to be more “God centered” than “activity cen-
tered.” Rather than trying to plan and implement a different activity that 
will meet both the needs and desires of middle and high school youth 
each and every Sunday night, we have planned a consistent schedule 
of recreation, fellowship, food, and faith/life sharing in small groups. 
 

A splendid group of adults have said YES to serving on G.R.A.C.E. Leadership and have committed to 
share their Sunday evenings with our youth.  They are: 

Senior High - Kristen Petersen Evans, Wes Rhodes, Randy Jackson 

Middle School - Elizabeth Dame, Laura Herring  

Recreation/Devotion – Pastor Debbie Parsons 
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Adult Education 2011—2012 At A Glance 

A major focus of the Presbyterian church is the education and faith development of congregation mem-
bers at all stages of the life and faith journey.  We believe that it is especially important for adults to grow 
and deepen in both their relationship to Christ and in their understanding of what it means to be a person 
of faith in the 21st century.  In 2012 we are offering two adult tracks: 

 a “downstairs” class on the basic tenets of Christian theology; 

 an “upstairs” class that will cover a variety of topics from spirituality to contemporary faith issues 
to parenting. 

Come and join adults in a learning community and may God enlighten and equip and encourage us to be 
Christ’s faithful disciples in our world. 

EVERYTHING YOU WANT TO KNOW ABOUT THE 
CHRISTIAN FAITH BUT WERE AFRAID TO ASK 

 

Fall Session: September 18 – November 20 
Topics: Trinity, Incarnation, Justification, 

Sanctification, Atonement, The Church 
 

Led by: Pastor Debbie, Dana Huntley, Sharon 
Brown, Frank Gasperini 

 

Winter Session: December 4 – February 26 
Topics: Sacraments, Creation, Predestination, 

Word of God, Christian Living, Sin 
 

Led by: Frank Gasperini, Dana Huntley, William 
Marsh, Pastor Debbie 

 

Spring Session: March 4 – May 20 
Topics: Eschatology, Resurrection, Creeds and 

Confessions 
 

Led by: John Sawyer, Dana Huntley 

SPIRITUAL DISCIPLINES 
September 18 – October 30 

 

Led by: Betty Lowenbach 
 

PARENTING 
November 6 – December 18 

 

Led by: Juli Barnes 
 

CONTEMPORARY ISSUE TBA 
January 8 – 29 

 

Led by: Ben Franklin 
 

NOOMA 
February 5 – 19 

 

Led by: Betty Lowenbach 
 

LENTEN STUDY 
February 26 – April 1 

 
ADDITIONAL STUDY TBA 

April 15 – May 20 
 
 

No Adult Classes 
Thanksgiving Weekend, November 27 

Christmas, December 25 
New Year’s Day, January 1 

Easter Sunday, April 8 

Enlighten 

Equip 

Encourage 
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MAKE IT REAL. . .  
God’s Vision for Leesburg Presbyterian  

 
Our Stewardship Season begins on October 16th and will culminate on Commitment Sunday, November 
13th.  You will be receiving a letter from the Stewardship Task Force detailing how you can participate. 



 

 

PRESCHOOL PARTICULARS 
Another exciting beginning to our new LPCP year!!! We are so blessed to have all of our teachers 
returning…with Miss Ginger beginning the year with us and a new face, well, not new as she has 
volunteered countless hours at our school. We welcome Mary Barnes who will be with the 2 ½ year old 
class! And of course, our awesome Director, Elaine Thiel is returning as well…blessed is just the start!!! 
We are also welcoming a new Preschool Board member, Angela Helge…thanks Angela for joining us! We 
have 75 students beginning this school year…only 9 openings in the PM classes! Ten of these students 
are members of our church…a record!! The Lunch Bunch that was begun last year is full and we have 14 
for extended day, which was also started last year!! A new camp was approved for October…Friday 
Enrichment Camp for 4 Fridays in October.  If it works well for families and teachers, we hope we can 
offer it again. More upcoming events include: 

 WHAT TO EXPECT IN KINDERGARTEN AND HOW WE ARE 
PREPARING YOUR CHILD will be held Thursday night, September 29th 

 Non-Event Fundraiser in October 

 Picture Day is October 12 

 Field Trip October 19 

A big thank you to staff, parents, students, and board members for a great 
start to a great school year! 

Food For Thought 

The Bereavement Committee is 
trying to come up with a list of 
potential food providers for 
receptions held at the church after a 
memorial or funeral service.  We are 
trying to find a way not to ask the 
same people all the time, and feel 
strongly that, while it is a good way 
to serve our church, it shouldn’t be 
EVERY time.  If you are interested in 
volunteering time or food please 
contact Kim Goldstein 
(kgoldstein@lpcva.org) or Nancy 
Vanzandt (nvanzandt@lpcva.org) or 
call and leave a message with the 
church office at 703-777-4163.  

Pledged income is slightly behind for the 
calendar year.  Giving statements for those 
who’ve pledged will be mailed out the first 
week of October.  The finance committee 
asks that if you are able, please bring your 
pledge current.  Your faithful giving is 
important to both our local ministries and 
our mission outreach.  Thank you! 
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News from the Session 
Current members of the Session are Jim Barnes (Clerk), Stuart Brown, Chris Folk, Jason Hovda, Randy 
Jackson, William Marsh, Pam Poisson, Steve Potter, Holly Rhodes, Kathi Stone, Doug Sweeney and Jane 
Wallace.  Rev. Debbie Persons serves as Moderator.  

The Session recently approved the following Vision Statement for Leesburg Presbyterian Church: 

Building upon our 200 year history as the Presbyterian Church in Leesburg, we join together as a 
community of faith to receive and share the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God, and the 
communion of the Holy Spirit.  As God’s people in an ever-changing world, we believe God is calling us 
to be a vibrant congregation of children, youth, and adults where: 

 We foster a sense of deep belonging to God and to each other. 
 We embrace people at different stages of their faith journey and together we seek to deepen our 

understanding of the Christian faith. 
 We commit ourselves to gather on the Sabbath for the joyful worship of God and to disperse into 

the world as bearers of Christ’s love. 
 We engage the world through ministries of compassion.  
 We invite and welcome all to experience God’s transforming presence in our midst.   

Among other recent actions taken by the Session: 

 Approved the wedding of Elisabeth Ann Edwards and Michael Patterson Jr. at LPC on June 23, 
2012. 

 Named elders Chris Folk (chair) and Jim Barnes as Session representatives on the Church 
Nominating Committee. 

 Offered a commendation for Holly Rhodes for stepping up to lead the Young Disciples program. 

Day of Thanks – Sunday, November 12 
An Interfaith Celebration of Thanksgiving 

BRIDGES will hold its annual Interfaith Day of Thanks on Sunday, November 13, from 5pm to 8:30pm.  
The purpose of the Interfaith Day of Thanks is to acknowledge and celebrate cultural and religious 
diversity in Loudoun County. The event includes a multicultural buffet dinner, musical and artistic 
performances, and the honoring of Interfaith BRIDGES adult and youth award recipients. 

BRIDGES is celebrating its 5th anniversary as an inter-faith organization formed to promote understanding 
and cooperation between the different faith traditions in Loudoun County.  Leesburg Presbyterian Church 
is among the Protestant groups who participate. Additionally, there are representatives from the Jewish, 
Unitarian, Sikh, Muslim and B’hai faiths. 

Day of Thanks 
5:00 – 8:30 PM 

B’hai Center, Sterling 
International Thanksgiving Feast with Musical Entertainment 

from the different faith groups 
Who wants to be part of an LPC Table of 10? 

Contact:  office@lpcva.org  
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Fuller Center Bicycle Adventure – Washington to Washington 
This summer, volunteers from far and wide rode their bicycles to help families break the cycle of poverty, 
supporting The Fuller Center for Housing's mission of helping families achieve safe, healthy, energy 
efficient, and affordable homes. Some rode hundreds of miles for one of nine segments, some thousands 
of miles as they went the whole way, and still others just a few miles in their own communities as virtual 
riders; all are making the world a better place. Not that biking 75 miles per day isn't enough, but for these 
adventurous volunteers it's simply wasn’t. They visited with church folks. They spoke to media. They 
presented to civic clubs. And everyone's favorite: they stopped to build or renovate houses for and with 
some outstanding Fuller Center partner families. The ride was not a race, it was an invitation - an 
invitation for every church, business, and individual to get themselves in motion to follow Christ's call to 
love and serve our neighbor, most especially "the least of these." 

On August 11th, thirty-three cyclists, ranging in age from 69 to 19 years of age, rode 98 miles from 
Cumberland, MD to Winchester and down route 7 to Leesburg, arriving at LPC around 2:30 p.m. Tired and 
glad to have made their destination, they were greeted with smiles, a bike cleaning station and the 
thought of showers at our 5 star rec center, Ida Lee. At 6 p.m., their dinner ready, it didn't take long to say 
a blessing and partake of the meal set out: salads, lasagna, bread, fruit, desserts and lots and lots of 
fellowship. After dinner they strolled through the town, and some went to the Tally Ho to see a movie. 
Friday was a work day for them. They were driven to Manassas where there were two projects awaiting 
them. They returned to LPC around 5:45 where they were again shuttled to Ida Lee for showers followed 
by a banquet at a local establishment. Saturday morning they awoke to breakfast at 5:30, packing up and 
devotions before they left on the last leg of their journey to downtown Washington. DC and the Capitol. 
We were privileged to be joined by Linda Fuller who, along with her late husband, Millard, founded Habitat 
for Humanity and then the Fuller Center. They arrived as strangers and departed friends. God speed and 
thanks for including us on the journey; we are all richer for it.  

A big, big thank you to all who helped with dinner and breakfasts. The group of cyclists were extremely 
pleased with the hospitality that Leesburg Presbyterian Church extended to them. Those who contributed 
food and attended the Thursday evening dinner and/or Friday and Saturday morning breakfasts were 
Helen Taylor and her son, Wayne, Glenna Bingham, Kathy and Rick Stone, Loretta Cline, Brenda 
Bengtson, Peggy Moats and her daughter, Heidi, Pia Hall, Andy Tompkins, Tom Chase and Jane Wallace. 
There were a number of members of the congregation who prepared food or contributed monetary gifts 
for the occasion. They were Beth Hood, Judy Swezey, Kim Hovda, Dorothy and David Carman, Peggy 
Howard, Nancy Vanzandt, Linda Duffey, Linda Rawlett, Julie Koochagian, Evelyn Rollison, Pat Kropp, Jane 
& Ron Aronson, Kristin Moats, Sally Nathan, Debbie & Dennis Welsh, and Kathleen Franz. A special 
thanks to our shuttle service drivers: Peggy Moats, Heidi Moats, Mary Hunter Leach, Tom Chase, Nancy 
Vanzandt and Wayne Taylor.  
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Sign up for our weekly electronic newsletter at www.lpcva.org!  
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Worship Schedule 

Sunday Worship  8:30 and 11:00 a.m. 
Church School  9:45 a.m. 
 

The Sacrament of The Lord’s Supper is 
celebrated the first Sunday of each month. 

 

OUR CHURCH ELDERS:  Jim Barnes—Clerk of Session, Stuart Brown, Chris Folk, Jason Hovda, 
Randy Jackson, William Marsh, Pam Poisson, Steve Potter, Holly Rhodes, Kathi Stone, Doug Sweeney, 
Jane Wallace. 

DEACONS:  Glenna Bingham, Rebecca Caprio, Tom Chase, Sandy Gasperini, Kim Goldstein,  
Tom Gurney, Carla Holland, Julie Koochagian, Babe McGuire, Caroline Milne, Shirley Pearson, and 
Nancy Vanzandt. 
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